Catholic Parish of Hastings Liturgy Committee Minutes, Wednesday 4 August 2021, 5.30 pm in Parish Office

Present: Kathy Kavanagh (Chair) Catherine McGrath, Bernadette Avison, Shirley Costello, Mike

Malone, Joan Thompson, Tevita Faka'osi, Pat Taylor (Minutes Secretary)

Apologies: Jill Frizzell

Opening Prayer: Parish Prayer read by all

Minutes from June 2021 Meeting: Moved Fr. Trung 2nd Joan

Matters Arising:

Animators: Discussion on this to be held over to next meeting

Training for Readers at Mass: To discuss next meeting

Suzanne Aubert Celebrations: To discuss next meeting

Priests Report

Fr Anthony: Nothing to report

Fr Trung: Asked for prayers for the 18 people who are to be confirmed next

Sunday at SH Church

Correspondence In: Nil Correspondence Out:

General Business:

Resignation: Moira Begley has resigned from her duties involved with music in CPH. The meeting felt both OLOL and SPC should in some way thank Moira for many years of faithful service – she only played very occasionally at SH. OLOL are having a morning tea for Moira the next day, Thursday, while Cathy suggested a community morning tea be held on the $\mathbf{1}^{\text{st}}$ Sunday of September. SPC would discuss a suitable date as Julie was not at the meeting.

Beatification Prayer for Suzanne Aubert: Is to be used again as her cause is before Rome. Prayer to St Joseph to be said at beginning and prayer to Suzanne Aubert to be recited after prayers of Faithful

Feast of Assumption 15 August: At Rededication Mass, after the homily, the special prayers will be recited to mark this occasion.

Planning of Funeral Service: Kathy discussed the planning of family funeral services. Many families who are not familiar with the process, advise that they will plan it themselves. When the time came, they had not covered several requirements. She has compiled packs that are available from the Parish Office which contain all the information necessary. Our Priests also have these when visiting bereaved families or at the weekend. The subject of funeral directors using church equipment (computer) was raised. The computer is sometimes left with settings altered. To ask that they leave the computer as they found it.

Sean Bell: Will attend the September meeting speaking on ALPHA

Saturday December 4th: There is to be a Pro-Life March in Wellington on this day – they are being held all around the world. Bus seats still available. The bus is free for those wishing to attend. Please contact Kathy Kavanagh

TO BE ACTIONED

Jill: Animators

Suzanne Aubert celebrations

Training of Readers

2021 October Meeting: Discuss Christmas Mass times
 2022 March Meeting: Look at planning for Pentecost.
 2022 February Meeting: Planning for Easter Ceremonies

NEXT MEETING WEDNESDAY 1 SEPTEMBER 5.30 PM IN PARISH OFFICE